

BERNAM G. HINES, MANAGING DIRECTOR My dear Sam:

MADISON AVENUE AT 45TH STREET NEWYORK.N.Y. May 21st, 1936

I have had a letter today from Lucy Perkins in which she writes that she will probably have to leave after Commencement, Juan 1st, for San Francisco to be with her daughter Belicia. They see some improvement in Felicia's husband Paul's condition but Mr and Mrs Dennis (Mrs Perkins' sister) think that Mrs Perkins should go there. She has not entirely decided, but the probabilities are that she will go.

The plan is to have the Museum open only during the first week of Summer School that is all that finances would allow) and Mrs Perkins was to be there and take charge of the Museum. If she goes to California about June Est, she can not come back and do this. So Mabel will have to go back and she will have to go soon enough so that she can have a few days at home, before the Museum opens.

Mabel and I are coming to Boston on June 1st, I shall rest of the 2nd and see you, on the 3rd, Mabel and I are going to Milton to see Mrs Lindsley, who has some museum things that she has suggested that we might like. Some time on Thursday June 4th I am going to see Gertrude Perkins, who will be in Boston for a few



SYSTEM

days.

Whether Mabel goes on alone without me on June 8th or 9th, or whether I go with her, will depend upon what you and the family dedide to do. If you can go on June 15th and make the stop for your conference in Chicago and from there go on to Eugene, I will wiat and go with you.

If you and Helen are going on July 1st, I am inclined to think I will go ahead with Mabel to get out of the heat and ob have a rest from the journey before you and Helen arrive.

I can easily adjust my plans to the conditions when I find out what you, Helen, and the children are going to do. I have written Mrs Perkins, tonight, to tell her that Mabel can come back.

Very lovingly